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Stern, assistant counsel; Howard P. Willens, assistant counsel: Charles Mur- 
ray, observer ; and Dean Robert G. Storey, special counsel to the attorney 
general of Texas. 

TESTIMONY OF LYNDAL L. SHANEYFELT 

Mr. MCCLOY. Do you solemnly swear the testimony you give in this case, 
this hearing, will be the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, so 
held you God? 

Mr. SHANFXFELT. I do. 
Mr. MCCLOY. You know why we are here? It is to ascertain all the facts 

and circumstances which seem to be relevant to the assassination of the 
President and the death of his alleged assassin, and there are certain iden- 
tifications which I believe you can be helpful to us with, and with that I 
will just ask you to respond to the questions. 

Mr. EISENBERQ. Mr. Shaneyfelt, can you state your full name, please? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes, Lyndal L. Shaneyfelt. 
(At this point, the Chief Justice entered the hearing room.) 
Mr. EISENBEBQ. Can you give us your position? 
Mr. SHANE~FELT. I am a special agent with the Federal Bureau of Inves- 

tigation, assigned to the FBI laboratory. 
Mr. EISENBERO. What unit? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. I am in the document section of the FBI Laboratory here in 

Washington. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. Does your work in that section customarily include photo- 

graphic work as well as written documents? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. That is true. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. Could you briefly give us your qualifications as an expert in 

photography, Mr. Shaneyfelt? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes; I have been in photographic work since about 1937. 

I started working with the FBI in 1940. Three years prior to this I had worked 
as a newspaper photographer in Hastings, Nebr., and on entering the FBI I 
worked in the photographic section of the FBI for about 8 years before I became 
a special agent. I became an agent in 1951, spent a year in Detroit as a field 
investigator, and then was returned to the laboratory and assigned as a document 
examiner. I was also assigned cases involving photographic examinations, 
because of my extensive experience in photography. 

I have a B.C.S. degree from Southeastern University here in Washington. 
Mr. EISENBEBG. Can you estimate the number of photographic examinations 

you have made? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. This would be just an estimate. I would estimate approxi- 

mately 100, between 100 and 300. I couldn’t come any closer than that. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. Have you testified in court on the subject? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes; I have. 
Mr. EISENBERB. Mr. Chairman, may this witness testify as an expert in the 

area of photography? 
Mr. MCCLOY. Yes; I think he is qualified. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. Mr. Shaneyfelt, I now hand you two small photographs 

which have been already marked “Commission Exhibit 133,” and I ask you 
whether you are familiar with these photographs? 
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Mr. SHASEYFELT. Yes; I am. 
Mr. EISESBERG. Sow, for the record, these l)hotogral)hs appear to show & 

Harvey Oswald in two different poses. and they were found by police officers, 
following his apprehension, at one of the premises at lvhich he resided. 

Mr. Chairman, I would like your permission to mark these photographs 
“A” and “B” for easy identification ; they have already been marked “Commis- 
sion Exhibit 133.” 

Again for the record, there are two poses represented in these photographs. 
Tn one the rifle is held-a rifle is held-in front of the body, and in one it is held 
somewhat above the torso. I am marking the rifle--thtl photograph in which 
the weapon is held in front of the body-as A, and the photograph in which the 
weapon is held somewhat, above the body as B. 

Mr. JlcC3.o~. When you say above the body, you mean above and to the 
right side of the body as Oswald faces the rie\ver? 

Mr. EISENBERG. Yes, sir. 
Mr. Shaneyfelt, have you preljared reproductions of Exhibit 133A to show 

the n-capon pictured therein in further detail? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes; I have. 
Mr. EISENBERO. Could you show us those reproductions? Did you prepare 

these yourself, Mr. Shaneyfelt? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes; I did. They were prepared by rephotographing Com- 

mission Exhibit 133A. to preparing a negative from which I made a variety 
of prints of different densities to bring out the detail of the rifle. 

Mr. EIGESBERG. When you say “of different densities,” could you explain that 
in lay terms? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes; to try to get greater variation between the light and 
dark areas of the photograph, or to bring out or enhance the contrast so that 
the detail is more apparent. 

Mr. EISENBERG. Mr. Chairman, I would like these photographs admitted as 
Commission Exhibit 746. 

Mr. MCCLOY. You want to put them all into one exhibit? 
Mr. EIGENBERG. Yes : and I will subnumber them A. B, C, D, E. 
Mr. Mcc1.0~. Have you identified these sufficiently? 
Mr. EIGENBERG. Yes ; I have. 
Mr. McCr.o~. I wonder whether you have? 
Mr. EISENRERG. The witnew has identified these as subphotographs of 1338. 

There are five photographs, is that correct, Mr. Shaneyfelt? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. That is correct. 
Mr. MCCLOY. Different dimensions? 
Mr. EISENBERG. Two photographs being what size? 
Mr. SHAKEYFELT. Two 11 by 14 inches. and three 8 by 10 inches. 
(At this point Representative Ford entered the hearing room.) 
Mr. McCr.o~. Very well, they will be admitted. 
(Commission Exhibit No. 746 was marked and received in evidence.) 

Mr. EISENBERQ. Let the record show I have marked these “Exhibits 746 A, B, C, 
D, E”, the two larger photographs being marked “A” and “B,” and three 
smaller photographs being marked “C,” “D,” and “E.” 

Mr. Shaneyfelt, I now hand you a rifle, Commission Exhibit 139, which for 
the record I will state is the rifle which was used in the assassination, and I 
ask you whether you are familiar with this weapon? 

Mr. SHBNEYFELT. Yes. 
Mr. EIBENRERQ. Have you prepared a photograph of this weapon, Mr. Shaney- 

felt, showing it in approximately the same manner as it is shown in Commission 
Exhibit 133A, but without it being held by anyone? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. That is correct. 
Mr. EISENBERG. Did you prepare this photograph? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. I prepared it myself. 
Mr. EISEKBERG. And that is an 8- by lo-inch photograph, is it? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. That is correct. 
Mr. EISENBERC. Mr. Chairman, may I have this admitted as 747? 
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Mr. MCCLOY. It may be admitted. 
(The photograph referred to was marked Commission Eshibit So. 747. and 

received into evidence.) 
Mr. EISESBERG. Have you prepared a simulated photograph showing this 

weapon, Commission Exhibit 139, held in approximately the same pose as it 
appears to be held in Commission Exhibit 133h? 

Mr. SHASEYFELT. I have ; yes. 
Mr. EISESBERG. -2nd that is an 8- bv l@inch photograph? 
Mr. SH.ISEYFXLT. That is correct. 
Mr. EISESBERG. Whicah you prepared yourself? 
Mr. SH~WEYFELT. Yes; I prepared the photograph myself. having the rifle 

held in approximately the same position ns in Exhibit 133-X. and I attempted to 
duplicate the lighting of the l~hoto~rnl~h. Exhibit 1,33A. 

Mr. EISEXRERG. Mr. Chairman. may I have this admitted? 
Mr. MCCLOY. It may be admitted. 
(The photograph referred to was marked Commission Exhibit Xo. 748, and 

n-as received into evidence.) 
Mr. EISESRERG. Where was this photograph prepared. Mr. Shaneyfelt? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. This was prepared in the FBI laboratory. 
Mr. EISWBERG. Was this inside or outside? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Outside. 
Mr. EISEXRERC. On the roof? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. On the roof of the Justice Building. 
Mr. EISESBERC. I see the head of the individual in the photograph is blacked 

out. Can you explain the reason for that? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. I blanked out the head because it was one of the employees 

of the FBI, and I felt it n-as desirable to blank out the head since it was not 
pertinent. 

Mr. EISESBFXG. Xon-, Mr. Shaneyfelt. based upon Exhibit 133A, upon your 
reproductions of Exhibit 133A. consisting of the Exhibits Nos. 746 A through E : 
and upon your photograph of the rifle, Exhibit 747, and your simulation of 133A, 
Exhibit 748-hare gou formed an opinion concerning whether Exhibit 139. the 
rifle used in the assassination, is the same or similar to the rifle pictured in 
Exhibit 133A? 

Mr. SHAXEYFELT. Yes ; I have. 
Mr. EISENBERG. Can you give us that opinion? 
Mr. SHASEYFELT. Yes; I compared the actual rifle with the photograph, 

Exhibit 133A, and with the photographs that I prepared from Exhibit 133A, 
as well as the other simulated photograph and the photograph of the rifle, 
attempting to establish whether or not it could be determined whether it was 
or was not the same. 

I found it to be the same general configuration. All appearances were the 
same. I found no differences. I did not find any really specific peculiarities 
on which I could base a positive identification to the exclusion of all other 
rifles of the same general configuration. 

I did find one notch in the stock at this point that appears very faintly in 
the photograph, but it is not sufficient to warrant positive identification. 

Mr. EISENBERG. When you say “this point,” gnu are pointing to the right side 
of the weapon, to a point approximately 14 to 15 inches in front of the bolt when 
the bolt is turned down-is that correct? 

Mr. SHANEX-FELT. That is correct. 
Mr. EISENBERG. Mr. Shaneyfelt, looking at this Commission Exhibit 139, the 

weapon, I see that the stock is curved downward, about 8 inches-at a point 
approximately 8 inches-from the butt of the weapon, and that it then re- 
curves upward at an angle of approximately 10” to the plane of the forepart of 
the butt-is that correct? 

Mr. SHANEYFFXT. That is correct. 
Pllr. EISENBERG. NOW, I will hand you Commission Exhibits 746 A through E, 

and I will ask you to select from those exhibits the photograph which best 
brings out the various details of the weapon. 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. I believe that the contour of the stock is best shown in 
Commission Exhibit 7463. 
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Mr. EISIXBEW. Now, cwuld you tak- 

Mr. MCCLOU. Is that better shown than in the larger pictures? 
Mr. SIIASEYFELT. I believe it is: yes. 
Mr. Ers~~:snntc. Co~lltl you take :I marking l)encil, Mr. Rliane~felt, and circle 

the point at which the curve ;1n(1 r(t(‘~~r~-e al)l)enr to aholy. and nmrk that circ,le 
with an A? 

Mr. SH.ISI;YFELT. Yes. 

3Ir. EIS~S~XRG. You circled a lwint which is marked lmedominantly bg a 
highlight, is that correct? 

JIr. SIIASEyE.LI,T. That is correct. 
Mr. EISESBEKG. Son-. \yithout tampering \vith the original, 133.1, I wonder 

whether yen conld show to the (‘ommissinners the highlight as it appears 
on the original l~l~otograph ? 

AlI-. SIIASEyFELT. Yes ; the highlight is right at that point there, the bright 
spot at that point. 

Mr. RIcCnoy. I think I might sag for the record, I don’t believe gon identified 
the l)lace where these l~hotogral~hs werr l)url,ortcd to be sited. 

As I understand it these are from the SeeIS rcsideuce? 
Mr. Ers~snr:~~c. So, sir: I think they were locntrd in the I’aine garage. The 

See17 rcsiclence--- 
Mr. JIc(‘~oy. The l~hotogral~hs were located in the Paine garage I am talk- 

ing about the sit<, of the lhotogral~h. 
Mr. F:ISESWRG. Yes, sir ; I think Fe n-ill show that with intlel)endent testimony. 
Mr. JlcC~oy. In the garden of the Seely residence. 
Mr. EISESI~KRG. Afr. Shane~felt. I will hand you Exhibits 747 and i48, which 

are the l~icturea of the rife and the simulated 1)icture apl~roximating 133A, and 
I will ask you to again mark with a circle designated A the curve and recurye 
of the stock of 130. 

Mr. SHASETFELT. Here. 
Mr. Ersmnmc. Could you compaw the manner in which the curl-e and re- 

curve marked “A” al,l,ears on these 1)hotogrnl)hs with tile manner in which it 
appears on i4(i, the l~l~oto,wnl~l~ .rvou have-74GE, the 1)hotogrnl)h .rou circled 
earlier? 

RIr. SII.\SETFEI.T. Yes. At a lwint :~l)l)rosilll:~tt~l~ 6 to 8 inches from the base 
of the stock, where the st0c.k curves downward, there is a nob formed, and on 
that nob there is n stron g highlight \rhic,h appears iu 1)hotogrnl)h 746E, and in 
the simuIatet1 l~hotogral~h. and the l)hotc)grnlm of the rifle. The actual stock 
curves slightly around that highlight, and then rerurres back up toward the 
bolt. and this is visible in Exhibit 74GE. and in the simulated photographs 748 
and 747. 

JIr. EISESRERG. So again in 747 and 748 the recurve nlmears primarily as a 
highlight; is that correct? . 

Mr. SHASEYFELT. That is correct. That is the most outstanding point. 
Mr. EISESBERG. I also observe, Mr. Rhane~felt, the telescopic sight on Exhibit 

139. the weapon. Referring again to 7461% your reluwduction, which shows some- 
what greater detail because of the contrast, could )-or1 circle the telescopic sight 
appearing in that picture, and mark it “B”? 

Mr. SIIAIVETF~J,T. Right here. 
Mr. EISESRERG. I wonder whether SOLI could again show to the Commissioners 

the telescopic sight on the original 133A? 
Mr. SIIASEYFELT. Yes. Along that area, just at the base of the hand. It 

runs right across from this area to the base of the hand below the rifle and 
above the bolt. 

Mr. hIcO.0~. It is quite apparent, isn’t it? 
Air. SIIANETFELT. Yes; it is quite almarent. 
Mr. EISESBERG. NOF, Mr. Shaneyfelt, again referring to 746E, could you cir- 

cle the end of the weapon, the end of the barrel of the weapon, and mark it “C”? 
Mr. SIIAX~YFELT. Here. 
Mr. EISESBERG. Now, towards the upper right of the 1)oint you hare marked as 

the end of the n-enpon there is a little mark of some tyyt-right near the point 
which you have marked “C!.” 

Is that mark part of the end of the weapon? 
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Mr. SHANEYFELT. No; I interpret that mark as a shadow on the building, a 
slight shadow on the building. 

Mr. EISENRERG. Just to make that clear, could you draw an arrow within your 
circle pointing to the end of the weapon? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes; I have done it. 
Mr. EISESBERG. Now, Mr. Shaneyfelt, I hand you a negative which, for the 

record, appears to be a negative of 133B, which is the photograph showing the 
weapon held slightly above and to the right, and I ask you if you are familiar 
with this negative? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes, I am. 
Mr. EISER‘BERG. Mr. Shaneyfelt, hare you examined this negative to deter- 

mine whether the picture 133B is in fact a print made directly or indirectly 
from the negative? 

Mr. SH-~NEYFELT. That is correct. I have examined it for that purpose and 
determined that Exhibit 133B is a print from this negative. 

Mr. EISENBERG. May I hare this negative introduced into evidence as Exhibit 
749? 

Mr. MCCLOY. Have you any other identification as to this negative as to where 
it was found? 

Mr. EIBENBERQ. Yes ; for the record only, nothing that this witness can testify 
to-- 

Mr. MCCLOY. State for the record where it was found. 
Mr. EIBESBERG. For the record, tllis was alSo found at one Of Oswald’s reSi- 

dences, I believe the Paine address at which Marina was staying at the time 
Oswald was apprehended. 

Mr. MCCLOY. This will be proved? 
Mr. EISENBERQ. This will be proved separately. 
The CHAIRMAN. Will this negative deteriorate as time goes on? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. No. 
The CHAIRMAN. It will not? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. It should not. 
The CHAIRMAN. Yes. 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Normally this depends on the processing, how well it has 

been processed and how well it has been fixed and washed. If it were going 
to deteriorate it would hare begun by now. 

The CHAIRMAN. I see-and it has not yet begun? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. It has not begun. There is no indication that there will be 

any extensive deterioration. 
Representative FORD. Have we shown any place in the record that that print 

or a negative came from a camera- 
Mr. EISENBERQ. That is what I was going to proceed to do, sir. 
Mr. Chairman, may we have this admitted as Exhibit 749? 
Mr. MCCLOY. Admitted. 
(Commission Exhibit No. 749 was marked and received in evidence.) 
Mr. EISENBERG. I asked you before whether you could say whether this nega- 

tive, which is now 749, had been used directly or indirectly to make the print 
133B? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. That is correct. 
Mr. EIBENBERG. Could you say whether it had been used either directly or 

indirectly? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. It is my opinion that it was used directly to make the print. 

However, I cannot specifically eliminate the possibility of an internegative or 
the possibility of this photograph having been copied, a negative made by copy- 
ing a photograph similar to this from which this print was made. 

I think this is highly unlikely, because if this were the result of a copied 
negative, there would normally be evidence that I could detect, such as a loss of 
detail and imperfections that show up due to this added process. 

Although a very expertly done rephotographing and reprinting cannot posi- 
tively be eliminate& I am reasonably sure it was made directly from the 
negative. 
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Mr. EISESBERQ. But at any rate if it was not made directly it was made in- 
directly? The only process that could have intervened was a rephotographing 
of the photograph and making a negative and then a new print? 

Mr. SHAKEYFELT. That is correct. 
Mr. EISESDERQ. Jlr. Shaneyfelt, I now hand you an Imperial Reflex Duo Lens 

camera. Let me state for the record, that this camera was turned over to 
the FBI by Robert Oswald, the brother of Lee Harvey Oswald, on February 24, 
1964. 

Robert Oswald identified the camera as having belonged to Lee Oswald and 
stated that he. Rohert, had obtained it front the I’aine residence in December 
1963, several weeks after the assassination. 

On February 25, 1964, Marina was given the camera and she identified 
it as the one which she had used to take the pictures 133A and 133B. 

Mr. Shaneyfelt, are you familiar with this camera? 
Mr. SHBNEYFELT. Yes; I am. 
Mr. EISENBERG. Mr. Chairman, may I have this admitted as 759? 
Mr. MCCLOY. It may be admitted. 
(Commission Exhibit No. 7% was marked and received in evidence.) 
Mr. EISENBERG. When did you receive the camera, Mr. Shaneyfelt? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. It was-1 can’t pinpoint the date exactly, I don’t have the 

notes here for that. It was. I would say, the latter part of February, not too 
long after it had been recovered on February 24. 

Mr. EISENBERG. Was it in working order when you received it? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. No ; it had been slightly damaged. 
Mr. EISEXBERQ. Could sou explain that? 
Mr. SHAKEYFFLT. In order to be able to make a photograph with the camera, 

I had to make slight repairs to the shutter lever, which had been bent. I 
straightened it and cleaned the lens in order to remove the dirt which had 
accumulated. These were the only things that had to be done before it was 
usable to make pictures with it. 

Mr. EISENBERO. Did you clean the inside or the outside of the lens? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. The outside of the lens. 
Mr. EISEKBERG. And the shutter lever you are referring to is the little red- 

tipped lever protruding at the outside of the camera? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. That is correct. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. What did you do with it exactly? 
1Ir. SHASI:YFEI.T. I bent it out straight. It was bent over. 
Mr. EISENBERG. Could a layman have performed these repairs? 
Mr. SH~\SETFEI.T. Tcs ; he could have. 
Mr. EISESBERG. How would you characterize this camera in terms of expense, 

JIr. Shaneyfelt? 
Mr. SHASEYFELT. It is a relatively inexpensive camera. It is what we refer 

to as a fixed-focus box-type camera. A simple box-type camera with a simple 
one-shutter speed and no focusing ability, fixed focus. 

Mr. EISESBERG. Do you know where the camera was made? 
Jlr. SHASEYFELT. It was made in the United States At the base of the 

camera it has the name Imperial Reflex, made in T.S.A., on the front, below 
the lens. 

Mr. EISESBERG. 1\Ir. Shaueyfelt. did rou compare the negative, Exhibit 749, 
with the camera, Exhibit 750. to determine whether the negative had been taken 
in that camera to the esclusion of all other cameras? 

Mr. SHASEYFELT. Yes ; I did. 
Mr. EISESBERG. What conclusiou did you come to? 
1Ir. SHASEYFELT. I reached the conclusion that the negative, which is Com- 

mission Exhibit 749, was exposed in the camera, Commission Exhibit ‘750, and 
no other camera. 

Mr. EISESBERO. Can you explain how you were able to arrive at such a 
conclusion ? 

Jlr. SHASEYFEI.T. Yes ; I can. 
In order to make an examination of this tylje, it is necessary to make a nega- 

tive with the camera, using the camera, because the examination is based on 
the aperture at the hack of the camera, at the film plane. 
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Mr. EISENBER~. Have rou prepared a photograph of that aperture at the 
film plane? 

Mr. SHANEYFEI.T. Yes; I have an enlarged photograph of that aperture, that 
I made so that it would better show the back of the camera, with the back 
removed to show the film plane opening or aperture. 

Mr. EISENBERQ. Did you take this photograph of the back of the camera 
yourself. ?IIr. Shaneyfelt? 

Mr. SHAKEYFELT. It was made under my supervision. 
Mr. EISESBERG. 1\Iay I have this admitted as 751? 
Jlr. MCCLOY. It may be admitted. 
(Commission Exhibit So. 7.51 was marked and received in evidence.) 
JIr. EISENBERG. What is the enlargement here, by the way? 
JIr. SHANEYFEI,T. Approximately two and a half times. 
Mr. EISENBERO. Now, having reference to the chart, 1Ir. Shaneyfelt, could 

you explain it in a little more detail, the basis of your examination? 
?rIr. SHAKEYFELT. Yes; the basis of the examination was a close microscopic 

study of the negative made in the camera to study the shadowgraph that is 
made of the edge of the aperture. 

As the film is plared across the aperture of the camera, and the shutter is 
opened, light comes through and exposes the film only in the opening within the 
edges. Where the film is out over the edges of the aperture it is not exposed, 
and your result is an exposed negative with a clear edge, and on the negative 
then, the edges of that esposure of the photograph, are actually shadowgraphs 
of the edges of the aperture. 

Mr. EISESBERO. Could you circle or mark with arrows the edges you are 
referring to as “these edges” or “this edge,” that is, the edges of the aperture 
opening at the plane of the film? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes. 
Representative FORD. This would be true in every picture taken? 
hfr. SHANEYFELT. That would be true of every picture taken and is true of vir- 

tually every camera-very roll-film type camera. It would not be true of a 
press-type camera where the film is loaded into separate holders; then the 
holder becomes the thing that will leave identifying characteristics. 

On any 35 mm. or Leica camera, roll-film camera, box cameras of all types, 
having an arrangement, where the film goes across an opening leaving an exposed 
area at the aperture and unexposed area around the aperture, this would be true. 

Mr. EISENBERCI. When you say “virtually every camera” you are including 
every type of camera with this type of aperture? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes; I would include every camera with this type of 
film arrangement and aperture. 

Nr. EISENBERG. You held up a negative befor- 
The CHAIRMAN. Just a moment, gentlemen, you will excuse me, I must go 

over to the Court now. You will be able to proceed the rest of the day, 
will you? 

Fine. I will be back as mn as I finish. 
(At this point the Chief Justice left the hearing room.) 
JLr. EISENBERG. JIr. Shaneyfelt, you were holding up a negative which ap- 

pears to be a negative of a simulated photograph you showed us before, Exhibit 
748. Is it such a negative? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. It is true. That is the negative from which that exhibit 
was made. The negative was exposed in the camera which is marked Com- 
mission Exhibit No. 750. I exposed it myself. 

Mr. EISENBERG. Mr. Chairman, may I have this negative admitted as 752? 
Mr. MCCLOY. It may be admitted. That is the negative from which that 

exhibit was made? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes. 
(Commission Exhibit No. 752 was marked and received in evidence.) 
Mr. MCCLOY. And you took that picture? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. I took that picture myself. 
Representative FORD. Is this a recognized technique or procedure used in or 

among experts such as yourself? 
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Mr. SHAKEYFELT. Yes. We have used this technique of camera identification 
lvith film on several occasions. It doesn’t arise too often. As it normally arises, 
the majority of examinations that I hare made in this c20nnection are the identi- 
flcation of a camera that has been stolen and the serial number removed so that 
it can’t be identified, the owner (annnot identify it. We then take the owner’s 
film and the camera that has been recaoveretl and make this examination and 
determine that this is in fact the camera that the owner’s film was exposed in, 
thereby showing ownership. 

So, it is a recognized technique, WC do it regularly. 
Jlr. EISESBERG. And you have performed such examinations yourself, Mr. 

Shaneyfelt? 
Mr. SHASETFELT. Yes. 
Jlr. EISESBERG. Mr. Shaneyfelt, what is the basis of your statement, the 

theoretical basis of your statement, that every camera with this type of back 
aperture arrangement is unique in the characteristics of the shadowgraph it 
makes on the negatire? 

Mr. SHAKEYFELT. It is because of the minute variations that even two 
cameras from the same mold xvi11 have. ,\dditional handwork on cameras, or 
filing the edges n-here a little bit of ljl;lstic or :I little bit of metal stays on, make 
individual characteristics apart from those that would be general characteristics 
on all of them from the same mold. 

In addition, as the film moves across the camera and it is used for a considerable 
length of time, dirt and debris tend to accumulate a littler if the aperture 
is painted, little lumps in the paint nil1 make little bumps along that edge that 
would make that then individually different from every other camera. 

Mr. EISESBERG. Is this similar then to toolmark identification? 
Mr. SH~NEYFELT. Very similar, yes. 
JIr. EISESBERG. Have gou prepared a chart on which you have illustrated 

some of the more prominent points which led you to your identification, Mr. 
Shaneyfelt? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes; I have. 
Mr. EISENBERG. Now, this chart shows on the left a cops of your simulated 

picture number 748 and on the right a copy of the picture 133B, is that correct? 
Mr. SHAKEYFELT. That is correct. 
Mr. EISENBER~. And you prepared this chart SourseIf? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes; I did. 
hlr. EISERBERG. May I have this admitted as 753, Mr. Chairman? 
hlr. MCCLOY. It may be admitted. 
(Commission Exhibit No. 753 was marked and received in evidence.) 
hlr. EISENBERO. Before we get to this chart, I wonder whether you could take 

the negative itself, that is, Exhibit 749, and place it over the camera, Exhibit i50, 
so that the Commissioners can see how it runs across these-across the sides of 
the aperture you have been discussing? 

Mr. SHASEYFELT. Yes. I might state that this film at the time it is put in 
the camera is in a long strip, and at the time of processing it is cut apart into 
separate negatives. There is an unexposed area between each exposure, and 
they are cut apart for printing and storage and returning. So that then this 
would be in a long strip of film-the ramera being held in this position, which is 
the normal position for taking a photograph. 

Mr. EISENBERQ. And that is upright? 
hfr. SHBNEYFELT. Upright-will give you an image which on the film is upside 

down because of the light reflecting from the face, going through the lens and 
going down here; so this negative, Commission Exhibit 749, would have been 
on the film plane in this manner at the time the exposure was made. 

The blackened area that you see would be the area that was exposed, and 
because of the aperture frame, the clear area around the edge was not exposed. 

hlr. MCCLOY. Yes. 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. And this edge between the dark and the light then becomes 

the shadowgraph of this aperture of the camera. 
Mr. EISENBERG. Pour Commission Exhibit 753 illustrates that shadowgraph, 

or actually shows that shadowgraph, Mr. Shaneyfelt? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. That is correct, the charts were printed to show the entire 

286 



negative and reproduce the shadowgraphs of Commission Exhibit 749 and Com- 
mission Exhibit 752. 

Mr. EISENBERQ. Could you refer now to that chart? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes, sir. Referring to the chart then, the examination was 

made by comparing the edges, not only for size but general contour, and I have 
marked with numbers from 1 through 8 some of the more outstanding points 
of identification. 

The eight points are not all that accounted for the identification. The 
identification is based on the fact that not only those eight points but every 
place else is the same on both negatives. 

Mr. EISENBER~. And the contours are also the same? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. The contours are the same, yes. 
Mr. EISENBERO. So you have taken these eight points for demonstrative 

purposes? 
Mr. SHENEYFELT. That is correct. 
Mr. EISENBERO. Rather than as being actually what you rested your identifi- 

cation on, is that correct? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. That is correct. 
Point No. 1 which is in the lower right hand corner, as you view the picture 

of the chart- 
Mr. MCCLOY. Lower left-hand corner? 
Mr. EIBENBEIW. As you view it, lower left hand? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. As you view it, lower left hand of both of the charts, shows 

a notch that makes the shadowgraph other than a straight line. 
Representative FORD. This is very clear. 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. This appears the same in both charts. Point No. 2 is another 

similar notch except that it is a double one, and the little notches are smaller. 
This again is the same in both charts. 

Point No. 3 is more of an indentation, a slight curvature where the edge 
curves out a little and back in toward the corner. It is not as pronounced a 
dent. 

Point No. 4 is only visible by looking at the chart in this direction because--- 
Mr. EISENBERO. This direction being from left to right as you look? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Left to right, because although this line looks straight it 

actually dips down and back up again. 
Mr. EISENBEBQ. “This line” is the line at the top of that exhibit? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. The line of the shadowgraph at the top of the photograph. 
Representative FORD. That is point No. 4? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Four. Point No. 5 again is a slight dent or bulge in the 

edge and shows in both charts. 
No. 6 is a more shallow and wide indentation along the edge. 
Point No. ‘7 is again the same type of a characteristic as the others, but a little 

different shape. 
Point No. 8 is a little fragment of bakelife or debris extending out from the 

edge, that shows in both of the charts in the same manner. In addition the 
corner at eight tends to curve in towards the picture as it approaches the corner, 
there tends to be a curvature in and not a nice neat square corner. 

In addition, between points 2 and 3 there is a very defhrite S-curve where the 
bakelite from which the camera is made apparently warped slightly making this 
S-curve, and this is apparent in both charts. Again, more apparent as you hold 
the photograph flat and look down the line. 

Mr. EISENBERG. Now, the margins of the shadowgraph in the right-hand side 
of the chart, which is based upon 133B, look somewhat larger than the margins 
on the left-hand side. 

Could you explain that? 
Mr. SHANEYFJILT. That was merely a matter of masking during the printing 

process. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. That is to say it is the interior which is crucial rather than 

the width of the margin? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. That is correct. 
Mr. MCCLOY. This mark along the bottom appears in one. How do you explain 

that? 
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Mr. EISENBERG Mr. McCloy is pointing to a mark along the right-hand side, 
a white mark along the bottom of the shadowgraph. 

Mr. SHAPEYFELT. Yes; that is the cut edge of the negative, where this par- 
ticular negative has been cut very close to the shadon-graph line and this then 
appears as a white line along the chart and represents the actual edge of the 
negative. 

The other three edges of that negative and all four edges of the other negative 
do not show in the photograph. 

Mr. EISESBERG. Was this chart actually prepared by use of exhibits-by the 
negatives, Exhibits 749 and 752, Mr. Shaneyfelt? 

Mr. SHATEYFELT. Yes ; I made the charts directly from those negatives. 
Mr. EISESBERG. Approximately what is the enlargement here? 
Mr. SHASEYFELT. Approximately eight times. 
Mr. EISENBERG. Sow, can you explain why-eight times? 
Mr.’ SHAKEYFELT. Six to eight, it is in that area. 
Mr. EISEKBERG. Can you explain why the enlargement of 133B is haloed with 

a white, light halo? 
MI'. SHASE~FELT. Trs : the reason for that was to print the photograph so 

that it would be clearly a l)hotograph of the negative and sho~v the individual 
in the picture but not print ton dark around the outside edges to give the best 
possible reproduction of the shxdowgralh. 

Xr. EISESRERG. Kow, Captain Fritz of the DalIas Police has stated that in his 
interrogations, Oswald-Lee Harvey Oswald-statrd. in effect, that while the 
face in Exhibit 133-L was his face, the rest of the picture was not of him- 
this is, that it \vas a composite of some type. 

Have you examined 1336 and 133B to determine whether either or both are 
composite pictures? 

Jlr. SHASEYFELT. Yes; I have. 
Mr. EISEXBERG. And hare you--can you give us your conclusion on that 

question? 
Mr. SIIAKEYFELT. Yes; it is rnF opinion that they are not composites. Again 

\vith very, very minor reservation, because I cannot entirely eliminate an ex- 
tremely expert composite. I hare examined many composite photographs, and 
there is always an incon?;istrnc.y, (,ither in lighting of the portion that is added, 
or the configuration indicating a different lens used for the part that was added 
to the original photogral)h. things many times that you can’t point to and 
say this is a characteristic, or that is a charncsteristic, but they have definite 
variations that are not consistent throughout the picture. 

I found no such characteristics in this picture. 
In addition, with a composite it is always necessary to make a print that you 

then make a pasteup of. III this instance 1Wstc the face in, and rephotograph it, 
and then retouch out the area where the head was cut out, which lyould leave a 
characteristic that would be retouched out on the negative and then that would 
be printed. 

Normally, this retouching ran be seen under magnification in the resulting 
compositepoints can be seen where the edge of the head had been added and 
it hadn’t been entirely retouched out. 

This can nearly always be detected under magnification. I found no such 
characteristics in these pictures. 

Representative FORD. Did you u.se the technique of magnification in your 
analysis? 

Mr. SIIASEYFELT. Yes 
In addition, in this instance rrgarcling Commission Exhil)it 1:!3B which I have 

just stated. I have idrntified as being llhotographed or esposed in the camera 
whirh is Exhihit 760, for this to be a c~oml~osite‘. ther would have had to make 
a picture of the background with an individual standing there, and then sub- 
stitute the face. and ret0uc.h it and then lrossibly rephotograph it and retouch 
that negative, and make a print. and then photograph it with this camera, which 
is Commission Exhibit 5,X, in order to have thiq nrgntirr which we haye identi- 
fied with the camera, and is Commission Exhibit 749. 
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This to me is beyond reasonable doubt, it just doesn’t seem tk?t it .n-ould be at 
all possible, in this particular photograph. 

Mr. EISESBERG. Mr. Shane.rfelt. did you attempt to determine whether 1338 
had been photographed through the camera, Commission Exhibit 730? 

Mr. SIIAXEYFELT. So: I did not. I~ecause in order to make an esamination to 
determine whether a photograph is mndr with a particular camera, you must 
hare the negative or you must hare a print of the negative that shows that 
shadowgraph area, and Commission Exhibit 133.1 does not show that shadow- 
graph area. 

Therefore, no comparison could be made. It is not possible. 
1Ir. EISEXBERG. Does the shadowgraph area show on 133B? 
Mr. SIISSE~FELT. So; it does not. 
Mr. EISEX~ERG. Why does it not sholv on either 133 A or B? 
IIr. SIf.PSEYFELT. I%ecause they are printed in a normal processing procedure, 

where this area is normally blocked out to give a nice white border and make the 
picture a little more artistic. In the printing process, masks are placed over 
the area, or the shadowgraph, in order to corer it up, and the resulting print is 
a photograph with a nice white border. 

Mr. EISENBERO. So that you have to have the negative to make the kind of 
identification you have made for us earlier? 

Mr. SHA~EYFELT. That is correct. 
Ur. EISESBERG. Looking at 133B. are the observable characteristics of the 

weapon pictured in this pict,ure-shown in this picture-similar to the observable 
characteristics of Exhibit 139, the weapon used in the assassination? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes: they are less apparent in this photograph because it 
is a photograph of the bottom, or the base of the rifle, the bottom of the rifle 
along the trigger-guard area. but it does show this bottom of the rifle in that 
photograph. 

Mr. EISER’BERG. Looking at 13311 and 133B, do the lighting conditions seem to 
have been similar? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. They are consistent, entirely consistent, in both photo- 
graphs, the lighting on the face is the same. the lighting on the background is 
identical, there appear to be no major differences or no significant differences. 

Mr. EISEXBEKG. Now, I would like to draw your attention for a moment to this 
sling on Exhibit 139, and I would like to state for the record that this sling is 
not thought to be actually a rifle sling, but some type of homemade sling, that 
is, the firearms expert has so testified. 

Does this sling appear in either Commission Exhibits 133A or 133B? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. It is my opinion that it does not. Commission Exhibit 

133A has such a small portion of the sling showing that it-you cannot es- 
tablish that it is or is not the same sling that is presently on the, rifle. 

However, Commission Exhihit 133B does show the sling, since it shows the 
bottom of the rifle, and I find it to be different from the sling that is presently 
on the rifle. It has the appearance of being a piece of rope that is tied at both 
ends, rather than a leather sling, and it is my apinion that it is a different sling 
than is presently on the, rifle. 

Mr. EISENBERG. Just again a homemade simulated sling, is that it? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. It has that appearance, yes. 
Mr. EISENBERG. You testified that you have a much smaller view of the sling, 

or what passes for a sling, on 133.4 than on 133B. Is the sling or simulated sling 
on 133A, that portion of it which is visible, consistent with the sling on 133B? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes ; it is entirely consistent. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. Also looks like a piece of rope, is that it? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes; it has that appearance. 
Representative FORD. Can you tell from a negative about when it was, the 

picture was taken, or can you develop any time from that? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. It is possible on some negatives. In this instance it is not. 

On some negatives there is a numbering system along the edge that is coded 
by the company that indicates manufacturing date, approximate manufacturing 
date, and it is usually by year, so that you could state that a film was coded by 
the company in 1947, therefore, it could not have been used prior to 1947. 
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This is about as far as one can go in the establishment of time that a picture 
was taken f:om the actual film. This cannot be done in this instance. 

Reprrsc~ntatire FORD. I notice on some prints which are nom dereloped corn- 
mercinlly that they hare a date on the edge.. 

Mr. SII~SE~FELT. Yes. 
Reprenentatire FORD. Is this a universal practice now? 
Mr. SHA~EYFELT. No ; this raries with the different processors. It is used by 

the large companies. I beliere Eastman Kodak uses it. Your larger processing 
companies use it, but Four smaller, maybe one-man shop or small photographic 
shop n-ill probably not use it. It is at the discretion of the shop actually. 

Representative FORI). Can you tell from a print n-hi& has been dereloped 
which provessing plant ltrcK,essed that print? 

,\lr. SHASETFELT. Sot without some specific stamp of the processing company 
on it. 

Mr. EISESRERC. I think we should add here for the record that the sling which 
is presently on the rifle is, as any other sling, a removable sling, and not one 
that is fixed into the rifle. 

Mr. MCCLOY. It seems to me that this band here in Exhibit 746 is a, might 
very well be a reproduction of this. this lighter side of this rather enlarged 
leather part of the sling. 

It seems to be just about the SiTme length. 
Representatire FORD. That is, what is on the, rifle. 
1Ir. MCCLOY. Which is on the rifle. I wonder, and here it is again in Com- 

mission Exhibit 133,1-13311 has that-of which it is an enlargement. Isn’t it 
possible that is a reproduction of that leather sling? 

Mr. SHANEYF’ELT. It could be possible. 
Mr. MCCLOY. This is not a string by any means. 
Mr. SHASEYFELT. That is true; it is broader. I get the impression by this 

shadow at the top, closest to the ritle, just below the bolt, there is a faint 
shadow there that would indicate a double string or rope, and it then 
becomes narron-er as you are looking at the edge of two ropes &ring together. On 
the Exhibit 133B I get the same interpretation of a double-rope effect, partly 
because of the knot-tying and so on, and you see the shadow between the strands 
slightly in some areas, and, as I stated before, I cannot, because of the limited 
amount of that showing, say that it is not the sling. I find it more consistent 
with the sling showing in Exhibit 1333, which is very definitely- 

Mr. MCCLOY. A bon-knot-133B seems to hare a knot at the swivels. 
Mr. SHAXEYFELT. Yes. 
Mr. MCCLOY. Which doesn’t appear on the rifle now. 
Mr. EISENBERO. JIr. Shaneyfelt, I now hand you the cover of Life magazine 

for February 21, 1964, which consists of a photograph quite similar to Exhibit 
133A, and I ask you whether you are familiar with this photographic coyer? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes; I am. 
Mr. EISENBERG. May I have this introduced, Mr. Chairman, as 754? 
Mr. MCCLOY. It may be admitted. 
(Commission Exhibit No. 7.54 was marked and received in evidence.) 
Mr. EIBENBERG. Hare you compared Exhibit 754 with Commission Exhibit 

133A? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes; I hare. 
Mr. EISESBERC. What is your conclusion on the basis af that comparison? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. It is my opinion that it is the same picture reproduced 

on the front of Life magazine, which is Commission Exhibit, 754. 
Mr. EIGENBERG. Does Commission Exhibit 754 appear to have been retouched 

in any significant may? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes; it does. 
Mr. EIGENBERQ. Could you show the Commission that retouching? 
Mr. SHAXEY~ELT. Yes; I could. I might state that it has been my experience 

in the field of reproduction of photographs for publication, in which a halftone 
screen is made from which the photograph is then printed, it is normal procedure, 
and was at the time I worked for a newspaper, to retouch the photograph to 
intensify highlights, tRke out undesirable shadows, generally enhance the picture 
by retouching the photograph so that when it is then made into a halftone 
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strip pattern for reproduction by printing, this retouching, if it is done well, 
does not show as retouching but appears to be a part of the original photograph. 

This retouching is done either by brush or by airbrush, which is a device 
for spraying gray or shades of gray or black, onto the photograph. I point 
to the area between the legs of the individual on Life magazine. 

Mr. EIGENBERO. Could you circle that and mark it A on Exhibit 754? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Suppose I use arrows. 
Mr. EISENBERO. Oh, sure. 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. On Exhibit 7468, there is a shadow between the individual’s 

legs. 
Mr. EIEENBEKO. Could you mark that A? 
Mr. SEIAKEYFELT. I will mark that A. In that same area of the photo- 

graph on Exhibit 754, that dark shadow has been removed in this area, I will 
mark that A. 

Mr. EISENBERQ. It appears there is a continuous fence slat there, where none 
appears- 

Mr. SHANETFELT. Yes; the shadow has been removed. Lower down in that 
same area of the legs, near the calf of the leg, again, and I will mark that B, 
the shadow- 

Mr. EIBENRERQ. B on 754? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. 754; has been softened but not entirely eliminated. That 

same area is marked B on Commission Exhibit 746B. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. Has the weapon been retouched? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. The weapon has been retouched by placing a highlight 

along the stock almost up to the end of the bolt. The highlight is brushed right 
across the top of the highlight that we have previously discussed at the nob 
or the curvature of the stock where it goes down and then back up to the curve. 

Mr. EIBENBERQ. Could you put an arrow pointing to the brushed-in highlight 
and mark it C? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. Can you put an arrow pointing to the original highlight and 

mark it D; both on 754 and 746B? You had earlier marked with a circle 7463 
at point A, showing the highlight as it appears in 133A? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. Of course, this highlight does not appear in that same area 
of Commission Exhibit 746B. 

Mr. EISENBERO. You mean the highlight marked C on 754? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. Looking at the photograph, at the weapon, the stock appears 

to be straight, which does not correspond to the Exhibit 139. As I understand 
your testimony, this is simply a retouching; this effect of a straight stock is 
simply achieved by retouching the photograph or doctoring it? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. That is my opinion. I would refer to it as retouching 
rather than doctoring, because what has been done has been retouched, and 
doctoring infers an attempt to disguise. 

Mr. EISENBERG. I didn’t mean to imply such a thing-but retouched, then? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes. 
Mr. EIBENBERQ. And the actual highlight showing the curve and recurve still 

appears as point D? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. That is correct. 
Mr. I&SENBERO. Can you circledo you see a telescopic sight on the Life 

cover of 754? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes; I do. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. Could you draw an arrow marking that E? Would it have 

been possible to retouch the photograph so that the telescopic sight does not 
appear ? 

Mr. SHANEYFEL.T. Oh, yes; that is possible. With a halftone process-it is 
possible to retouch, and then the halftone process destroys the retouching 
characteristics and makes it appear as a normal photograph rather than a re- 
touched photograph. 

Mr. EISENBERQ. And again, based upon your newspaper experience and your 
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experience as a photographer generally, could you state the possible purpose of 
such retouching? 

Mr. SH~SEYFELT. The purpose of the retouching in reproduction work is 
merely to enhance the detail so that it will not be lost in the engraving process. 

Mr. EISEKBERG. When you say “enhance the detail,” why would a stock be re- 
touched so as not only to enhance the detail, but actually to change the apparent 
configuration? Could you conceive of any reason for that? 

Mr. SII.%NEYF~LT. I think the reason that the stock was retouched straight in 
the photograph on Life magazine, and my interpretation would be that the in- 
dividual retouching it does not have a familiarity with rifles and did not realize 
there was curvature there, and in doing it just made a straight-line highlight 
without even considering whether that curved or not. There was curvature in 
that area which is not readily apparent-it is quite indistinct-and I think it 
was just made without realizing that there was curvature there. 

Mr. EISENBERC~. That is, the individual might have thought he was actually 
enhancing detail rather than putting in detail which was not present in the 
original? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. Is there anything else you would like to point out in this pho- 

tograph, Exhibit 754? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. There is other retouching at the shoulder, to the left of 

the photograph as we view it; that area has had some retouching of the high- 
lights. Along the barrel of the gun, or the stock of the gun above the hand, 
there is retouching, a little highlight enhancement there. These are all gen- 
erally consistent with the type of retouching that we have previously discussed 
and I have previously pointed out. 

Representative FOBD. I am not clear why they would retouch, from a photo- 
graphic point of view. 

Mr. SHAREYFELT. They retouch because in the halftone process there is a 
loss of detail, and had they not retouched this photograph, had they not put 
the highlight along the rifle stock, then you would only have seen a black area. 
They were afraid you would only see a black area and you wouldn’t get the 
definition here of the rifle. You lose the detail, and you would lose the view 
of the rifle. You wouldn’t see the rifle there because this line would be lost. 
The same way along here. This one very definitely, had they not retouched 
it, it would have blended in and been a continuous tone of dark gray all across 
there. 

Representative FORD. That is-up here-that is, above the hand on the stock? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes. 
Mr. EISENBERG. When you said a highlight “along the rifle stock,” you actually 

meant on top, above the rifle stock? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. The upper edge. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. Is it the upper edge, or is it a place that does not correspond 

to the rifle stock? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. It is an edge along the rifle stock that corresponds. I am 

speaking now of the highlight above the hand. 
Mr. EISENBERG. Iuo; you said before, in describing the highlight which you 

can see, you said they drew a highlight “along” the rifle--the rifle stock. 
Actually it was drawn, as I understand it, considerably above the edge of the 
actual rifle stock? 

l\lr. SHA4NEYFELT. Yes; that iS trUc?. 
Mr. EISENBERG. Have you used this technique yourself? 
Mr. SHANEY~BELT. Tes; I have done retouching of photographs for halftones; 

yes. 
Mr. EISENBERII When you said before that this retouching is done by air- 

brush or brush, what medium is used in the brush or airbrush to achieve the 
effect? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. It is a water-soluble pigment, and it is available in vary- 
ing shades of from white to black; it is available in different shades of gray 
tones, so that you could actually match the gray tone of the picture-since in 
these instances we are dealing entirely with gray, shades of gray-and you 
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select a gray that is not too prominent that would give you a highlight that would 
look normal. 

Mr. EISENBERG. So that the negative is painted, so to speak? 
Xr. SHANEYFELT. The actual photograph is painted. 
Mr. EISENRERG. The photograph is painted. Now, would there be any con- 

ceivable reason for eliminating in a retouching the telescopic sight? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. The only reason again would be to enhance the detail. I 

cannot determine from Commission Exhibit 764 whether there was retouching 
around the stock. There are indications that there is some retouching-I 
mean around the telescopic sight. It appears to me they did do some retouching 
around the telescopic sight which we have marked as point E on Commission 
Exhibit 7.54. 

Mr. EISENBERG. Without specific reference to 754, might an individual without 
experience in rifles have thought that the detail corresponding to the telescopic 
sight was extraneous detail, and blocked it out? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes : it could be done. 
Mr. EISENBERO. I have no further questions, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. MCCLOY. Do you have anything? 
Representative FORD. No further questions. 
Mr. MCCLQY. It may be because I am, and I am sure it is, because of my ig- 

norance in regard to this composition of photographs, but the negative of which 
we have a copy is that from which this photograph wras taken ; isn’t that right? 
[Referring to Exhibit 133A.1 

Mr. SHANEYF-ELT. We do not have the negative of this photograph. 
Mr. MCCLOY. You have the negative of this? [Referring to Exhibit I33B.1 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. We have the negative of 133B. 
Mr. MCCIQY. You have the negative of 133B. That negative in itself shows 

no doctoring or composition at all? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. It shows absolutely no doctoring or composition. 
Mr. MCCI,OY. So that the only composition that could have been made would 

have been in this process which you have described of picture on picture and 
negative and then photographing? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. And then finally rephotographing with this camera. 
Mr. MCCLOY. Rephotographing with this camera, this very camera? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. That is correct, and this then, to me, becomes in the realm 

of the impossible. 
Mr. MCCLOY. Yes. There is nothing in Exhibit 754 that, to you, insinuates 

any sinister type of touching up? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. That is correct. This is entirely innocent retouching, com- 

pletely normal operation for a newspaper cut or a magazine reproduction. 
Mr. McCno~. I think I have no other questions. 
Mr. EISENBERG. Just two other questions. Is there anything in the negative 

of 133B-that is, Commission Exhibit 749-to indicate whether it was developed 
commercially or not commercially? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. No ; I cannot determine that from the negative. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. And finally, I hand you a page from that same issue of Life, 

the issue of February 21, 1964, page 80, which has a photograph similar to the 
cover photograph, and I ask you whether this photograph appearing on page 
80 appears to you to be the same as the photograph used on the cover? 

Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes ; it appears to be the same photograph. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. Does the retouching appear to be the same in both? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. The retouching is consistent ; yes. It appears to be slightly 

clearer in the photograph on page SO; the highlight along the stock is sharper 
and more crisp and in more detail. 

Mr. &SENREW. Again you say “highlight along the stock.” 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Along the stock. 
Mr. EISENBERQ. You mean the highlight introduced by the retoucher? 
Mr. SHANEYFELT. Yes. And the scope appears to be much clearer in the 

photograph on page SO than the photograph on the front cover, which is Exhibit 
754, and is much clearer than is apparent in the photograph 1338. 

Mr. EISENBEBQ. Can you account for that? 
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Mr. RHASEYE-ELT. hly only explanation would be retouching, from retouching 
around the scope. The primary reason for the ntlditional clarity between the 
entire photograph, without, specific reference to the scope, the clarity that I 
mentioned in the entire phot ogral)h on page 80 as compared with the cover is, 
I believe, basically the fact that the cover is so enlarged. There is a tendency 
on big enlargements to separate the detail out by enlargement so it appears not 
as clear, so a smaller picture nil1 sometimes look clearer than one of the same 
picture that has been enlarged. This would ac’count for some of the additional 
detail and more distinct sharpness in the photograph. 

hIr. EISENDERG. Nay this photograph on page 80 be introduced as 755? 
Mr. hfcCr,oy. It may be admitted. 
(Commission Exhibit So. 755 was marked and received in evidence.) 
Mr. EISENBERG. One final question: Can you compare the sharpness of the 

scope on Exhibit 755 with the sharpness on Exhibit 74GE, one of the reproductions 
you prepared? 

Mr. SHASEYFELT. Yes; there is the same difference in sharpness between 
the photograph on Commission Exhibit 756. which is page 80 of Life magazine, 
and the photograph which I made from the Government’s Exhibit 133A, which is 
Commission Exhihit SXE. Again this difference in sharpness, I believe is due 
to retouching in part, and in part to the picture in Life magazine being smaller, 
and thereby the detail is not spread out so much. It is a combination of retouch- 
ing of the photograph and size. 

Mr. EISESBERG. Mr. Chairman, this concludes mr examination. 
Mr. MCCLOY. I am further interested as you look at this rifle as it lies on 

the table you can see the highlight, even without any photograph, very clearly. 
The shine centers on the curvature of the stock. It is quite interesting. 

Mr. SHAXEYFELT. That is very apparent on Exhibit 748 also, where you get 
the duplication of the lighting. This nob tends to reflect more light. 

hlr. hIcCroy. It is obvious that it is right up there as a conspicuous highlight. 
I didn’t realize that it was so indicative of the curve of the stock of the rifle. 

Thank you very much indeed for your cooperation and very enlightening and 
very interesting testimony. 

Mr. SHASEYFELT. Thank you. 
(Recess.) 

TESTIMONY OF ROBERT INMAN BOUCK 

!Mr. RIcCLoy. Mr. Bouck, you know the purpose for which you are here? 
Mr. BOUCK. Yes, I do. 
Mr. MCCLOY. And we are very happy to have you help us to acquit ourselves 

of our responsibility here in determining all of the relevant circumstances in 
connection with the assassination of the President. 

I believe you are going to give us something of the routine by which Presi- 
dents are protected? 

hlr. BOUCK. Yes. 
Mr. MCCLOY. I will ask you to rise and hold up your right hand. 
Do you solemnly swear the testimony you give in this hearing will be the 

truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, so help you God? 
hlr. BOUCK. I do. 
Mr. STERN. Mr. Bouck, I would like to outline first the order of questioning 

I have in mind to give you a notion of how I would like to proceed and how you 
might respond to particular questions. 

I would like to cover first your biographical background, then the functions 
of the Protective Research Section, generally the organization of the Section, 
the sources of information on which you rely regarding potentially dangerous 
people, the criteria you employ to determine when an individual might be 
dangerous, what you do with the information once sou receive it, and then 
some detail on how your filing system is set up and operates, how do you get 
at data. 

Then based on all that background information, the preparations that were 
actually made for the President’s trip to Texas. 
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